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Club News and Other Information 
 

Last Club Meeting 

September 16 ï Mike Denlis, Floyd 
Carter, Mike Massey, Tom Kopriva and Jim 
Corbett attended.  
 

Local Flying 

Saturday September 15 - John 
Thompson Reports ï We had a great flying 
session with Gordon Rea, Dave LaFever, 
Floyd Carter, Tom Kopriva, Mike Massey 
and me. 

Sunday September 16 ï A short meeting 
and then Mike Denlis, Floyd Carter, Mike 
Massey, Tom Kopriva and Jim Corbett flew. 

Sunday September 23 ï Floyd Carter 
reports - Mike Denlis and Floyd Carter 
enjoyed some perfect flying weather. 

Mike flew his profile 40 plane.  Floyd flew 
a test flight on "THIRTYONE" and made a 
short list of some trim changes needed.  
Floyd also flew WILDMAN60 spark ignition 
on the grass circle. The Orwick 64 ran 
without missing a beat.  

The test flight on my new "Thirtyone";  I 
wasn't happy with how it turned.  The next 
day, while pondering what to do, I found: 

1. I neglected to set the line guide, and it 
was way too far forward.  2. I forgot to put 
lead weights in the nice wingtip weight box I 
had built. 

Lucky for me, the RO-Jett 61 ran 
perfectly, so I had enough power to get 
down in one piece! 

The moral of this story is... be sure to pre-
flight your plane.  A check-list is also a good 
idea. 

Friday September 28 ï Floyd Carter 
reports - Weather was ideal.  Flying were 
Mike Massey, Floyd Carter and Mike Denlis.  
Rental car people were not there, and the 
few cars left at the field look like residue 
from last week. 

Thursday October 11 ï Mike Massey 
reports - Flying was good.  The Shark is 
FINALLY flying.  Now I am starting the trim 
process. 

We had a good flying session with Mike 
Denlis flying the Dolphin and Tutor.  Floyd 
was flying a é donôt remember the name 
other than to say it began to be noisy in the 
air on the second flight.  That was caused by 
the engine coming loose and vibrating 
something fierce.  Lucky it stayed in the 
airplane. 

Sunday October 14 ï Not very warm, 
quite overcast and a light wind. Mike 
Massey, Tom Kopriva and Floyd Carter flew 
on the paved circle. Gene Pape and John 
Thompson flew combat wings on the very 
dead grass. Jim Corbett observed. 
 
Out of town Flying 

Fall Follies  Oct. 6-7 Bill Riegel Field at 
Salem Airport - John Thompson Reports ï  

See full report on flyinglines.org. 
 
Next Club Meeting 

Time and place ï 10:00 AM Sunday,  
October 21, at the field. Or at Wings 
restaurant in the airport terminal if the 
weather is bad. 

http://flyinglines.org/propspinners.html
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      FFaallll  FFoolllliieess    John Thompson reports  
 

Fall Follies bask in 80-degree sunshine 
Oct. 6-7, 2012, Bill Riegel Field, Salem, Ore. 

Sponsor: Western Oregon Control-Line Flyers 
 

 
 
Mike Denlis at the handle with the Western Oregon Control-Line Flyers storage building, the 
Bill Riegel Model Airpark sign and the scoreboard in the background.  Flying Lines photo. 
 

 
 
Chef Mike Hazel flips burgers. Rex Abbott 
photo. 

 
 
With temperature around 80, the shade on 
the south side of the circle was a popular 
spot for watching the flights. Flying Lines 
photo. 
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      FFaallll  FFoolllliieess    John Thompson reports  
 

The incredible long Oregon summer continued right through the Fall Follies, the traditional 
Stunt season finale, as blue skies, temperatures around 80-degrees and for the most part 
reasonably light winds greeted the 20 competitors. Classic, Old-Time and Profile Stunt were 
the Saturday events and the four classes of PAMPA Precision Aerobatics -- and the traditional 
barbecue hosted by Contest Director Mike Hazel -- were on Sunday. 

The Follies is also the place where the annual Vintage Stunt Trophy race is settled. The 
trophy, sponsored by Don McClave, is awarded to the top scorer in the Flying Lines Northwest 
standings in combined Old-Time and Classic Stunt. This year's trophy points race ended in a 
tie, with John Thompson catching up with Alan Resinger on the final day of competition. Alan 
scored all his 21 points in Classic Stunt; John flew in both Classic and Old-Time. Trophy 
sponsor Don McClave generously decided to provide a second trophy so that both John and 
Alan would receive the award. Previous winners have been Bruce Hunt (2006, 2008, 2009, 
2010), Scott Riese (2005) and Pat Johnston (2007) and Pete Peterson (2011). 

 

 
 

Mark Winz, puts in a flight with his Pathfinder. 
Rex Abbott photo. 

 

 
 

The Precision Aerobatics flight line on Sunday. 
Flying Lines photo. 

 
 

Paul Walker puts in the winning flight in Expert 
Precision Aerobatics. Rex Abbott photo. 

 

 
 

Judges do appearance evaluation of Paul 
Walker's Impact as Paul (left) and Chris Cox 
(center) look on.  Flying Lines photo. 

 

See full report on flyinglines.org. 
 

http://www.flyinglines.org/
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      AAtt  tthhee  FFiieelldd   September 16   
 

 
 

Short meeting 

 
 

Shadow chasing 

 
 

The shadow seems faster!
 
 

      AAtt  tthhee  FFiieelldd   October 14   
 

 
 
Mike in the air 
 

 
 
Mike launching for Tom 
 

 
 
Gravity discussion 

 
 
John readying  
 

 
 
Gene getting ready 
 

 

 
John flying one I can see 

 
 
Pit gathering 
 

 
 
Cloud chasing 
 

 
 
Johnôs new tool kit
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